January 15, 1952.

Mr. P.T. Baldwin, Chief, Admissions Divission, Immigration Branch, Department of Citizenship and Immigration, Ottawa, Canada.

Dear Sir:

Re: Your File D8598 Yoshiko Iwasaki.

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 11th replying to my letter to the Minister concerning the desire of Yoshiko Iwasaki to enter Canada for permanent residence. You have advised that the poly regarding Japanese immigration was now under consideration and that it should be formulated shortly.

May I strongly urge that liberal consideration be given to the matter of Japanese immigration and that the Minister be empowered to take notice of theespecial circumstances of applications outside the general terms and to permit the entry of such applicants where not otherwise prohibited.

Yours very truly,

kh:am

Kunio Hidaka.